Leadership Team - Report for August 17, 2010, Agenda and Action

Attendance: Dennis Strain. Darlene and Dean Hall, Jack Donner, Kim Goodson, Rich and Jolee Joos, and John Kennedy. Casey Goodson came late after a previous appointment.

Absent: Alan and Kim Chavez, Connie Strain **Guest presenters**: Trevor and Denise Riggs.

Call to order with a prayer by Rich Joos.

PRESENTATION

Trevor and Denise Riggs presented information on their work with Campus Crusade for Christ, and how they minister to students on campus. They are trying to work full time with CCC, but need to raise their own support. They asked if the Church would be willing to pledge support for this ministry. After some discussion it was agreed to invite Trevor and Denise back to give a short presentation to the church membership. Individual and church support will be determined at that time.

MINUTES AND FINANCIAL

Minutes of July meeting were read and approved.

Financial Statements were presented and approved with one correction noted.

Mission Funds were allocated as follows:

Belen Food Pantry 100.00
World Vision (Medical supplies) 200.00
Joy Junction 500.00
Bibles to give away (Church And CMA) 300.00

It was also determined that the bookkeeper would furnish a list of year-to-date giving from the missions account.

OLD BUSINESS

• Discussion on "Spiritual Leadership" in addition to "Leadership Team", John will begin meeting with group of ordained individuals this month. John needs to know who all ordained church members are.

NEW BUSINESS

- Jolee Joos presented some questions shared privately with her by members of the church.
 - the organization of the Church
 - the position of the Church Secretary
 - the choice of Jim Gardner as the church secretary
 - communication between the Leadership Team and the congregation
 - The Leadership Team will publish, on the website, each meeting's agenda. After each meeting, the minutes will also be published online.
 - Each member of the Leadership Team re-affirmed their decision to support Jim as secretary.
- The church will post the Sunday morning nursery worker position. The previous worker has resigned.

Prayer Requests were presented and Rich Joos closed in prayer.

Next Scheduled meeting of Leadership Team is September 14th.